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Senior Prom Heads Llst Of Graduation Activities

Seniors Participate
In Services May 31

Baccalaureate services for the seniors
will be in the main auditorium, Sunday,
May 31, at 3:00.

Following the processional hymn,
God of Our Fathers, Rev, Paul Shults
from 43rd Avenue Presbyterian Church
will give the invocation. The A Cappe!-
la Choir will sing the anthem, Send
For Thy Spirit. Rev. James Coriden
from St. Marks Church will give the
Baccalaueate address. Rev. Carl Bosse
from Grace Methodist Church will give
the benediction, which will be followed
by the recessional hymn Lean On O
King Eternal,

Commencement

On June 3, at 8:00 p.m. the seniors
will walk down the aisles of Memorial
Auditorium to the strains of “Pomp and
Circumstance.”

Commencement exercises will begin
with the invocation given by the senior
class president, Tom Linger. Shirley
Zivich, valedictorian, will speak on giv-
ing one's best. Tira Yermak, salutator-
ian, will speak on how to improve the
image of teen-agers, The Girls’ Chorus
will sing two selections under the di-
rection of Mr. Kenneth Lowenberg.
Loretta Starsynski will sing a solo at
the exercises.

Pete Vasil will close the ceremony
with the benediction. Then the gradu-
ated seniors will exit to “Pomp and
Chivalry.”

PROM DREAM —
look tonight at 8:00.

Sharon McQuaid and Steve Kurowski as they will
—Photo by Bob Jensen

Honor Society inducts 35 Eligible Students
During Traditional Candlelight Ceremony

Twenty-two juniors and thirteen sen-
iors were inducted into the Senior
Honor Society with a traditional can-
dlelight ceremony during a last-period
assentbly in the main auditorium yes-
terday,

Junior Members Inducted
The junior members include Sharon

Various Universities
Award Scholarships
To Worthy Seniors

Scholarships from several different
universities have been awarded to ma-
ny seniors, These schools include the
Illinois Institute of Technology, Indiana,
Oklahoma, Valparaiso, Notre Dame, De-
Pauw and Oberlin Universities.

Richard Oracheff who received a
scholarship from the Jewel Tea Com-
pany, Control Corporation of America
and an honorary scholarship from
Illinois Institute of Technology was
also a National Merit finalist. Scholar-
ships to Indiana University have been
won by Steve Bartosh, a renewable one;
Linda Orlich, a remission fee and Tira
Yermack, a special scholarship.

Roger Taylor was the recipient of an
athletic scholarship to Valparaiso Uni-
versity, and a special scholarship to
Valparaiso University was awarded to
Linda Anderson. Steve Kurowski re-
ceived a scholarship to Notre Dame,
and Shirley Zivich received a music
scholarship to DePauw University. A
scholarship to Oberlin University was
won by Frank Panchak.

The Betty Crocker Homemaker of
Tomorrow Award went to Jean Jasper,
Jean Kadish and Steve Bartosh receiv-
ed the Thom McAn Leadership Awards.

Accettura, Marcha Bradon,, Carol Buh-
ner, Diane Firme, Nancy Guinee, Hope
Hills, Linda Holley, Louise Lasayko,
Felicia Rodriguez, Barbara Sackman,
Mary Vassallo, Kathleen Vokurka and
Catherine Zdobylak. Also Charles Bird-
well, David Fesko, Richard Fodemski,
Doug Houser, Ron Placey, John Shino-
vich, Tom Slama, Igor Wolashansky
and Leigh Yarnocld.

Eligible Seniors

Seniors qualifying for the Society
were Elaine Kouvelas, Carol Kocevar,
Carol Koontz, Juanita Millan, Karen
Simciak and Connie Zink. Also, Steve
Bartosh, Greg Dimos, Jan Felton, Rich
Laster, Ed Majeski, Dave Stockwell and
Michael Smith.
They were presented with framed cer-
tificates hand-lettered by Mrs. John
Jancose, and blue, white, and yellow
ribbons made by Shirley Zivich.

The main speaker secured by George-
ann Mandich was Dr. Lee Martin, Pro-
fessor at I. U, Northwest Campus.

Candles Are Symbolic

Four old members lit symbolic cand-
les and explained the objectives of the
National Honor Society during the cere-
mony. They are Georgeann Mandich,
who. lit the yellow candle of scholar-
ship, Dave Horbovetz, the red candle
of leadership, Kathy Hydo, the white
candle of character and Bill Davis, the
blue candle of service.

After the assembly the Girls' Club
sponsored a tea for the new inductees
and their parents.

Faculty Selected Members

Final selection of new members was

the responsibility of a faculty commit-

(Continued on page 3)

Frosh., Sophomores

Lead Honor Roll In
Fifth Grade Period

Freshman and sophomores lead the
honor roll with six students from each
grade level receiving straight “A" cards
for the fifth grade period.

Freshmen with this high scholastic
aitainment are Peggy Kurowski, Pat
McQuilken, Sally Missina, Marian
Nichsich, Amy Pruitt and Bill Wellnitz.

The sopomore students with straight
“A’s" are Marilyn Dart, Linda Lesniak,
Jim Logan, John Avery, Mary Marko-
wicz and Sid Spector.

Freshmen Place On Honor Roll

Honor roll students in the freshman
class are Betty Barnett, Barbara Barnes,
Cheryl Cooper, Susan Crnkovich, Fran-
cine Foler, Cindy Eloff, Lynne Hey-
wood, June Kaiser, Gerrie Kepchar,
Carol Kish, Bernadette Klosowski,
Paula Kurcowski, Janet Ledah, Carol
Maxy, Sandy Mioduski, Carole Moore
and Donna Olson. Also included are
Kathleen Rodriguez, Linda Rose, Chris-
tine Rudic, Diane Siegle, Barbara Snie-
gowski, Elaine Traicoff, Diane Troxel,
Michele Stipanovich, Irene Yucura,
Marilyn Wolford, Sira Weaver, Don
Cox, Ron Eimer, Jim Estep, Allen We-
Witt, Dave Henderson, George Hitch-
ings, Allen Kepchar and Bob Kochek.

Concluding the list of freshmen are
Jack Mullins, Rodger Montgomery,
Richard Mastok, Don Rosdill, Richard
Recktenwall, Gary Stephans, Larry
Slama, Steve Zakula and Scott Wilk.
Sophomores Eligible With "B” Averages

Sophomores with all “A’s"” and “B's"
on their cards are Lauren Baldea, San-
dra Ballway, Marsha Bellich, Ann
Floyd, Judy Feinberg, Joanne Fesko,
Carolyn Mallars, Shirley Kupka, Janice

(Continued on page 3)

Class Of 64 Awaits

Senior Prom Tonight

Tonight 178 couples will enjoy the
long awaited festivities of the Senior
Prom in the Crystal Ballrcgom of the
Hotel Gary from 8:30 to 11:30.

Leading the grand march will be the
senior class president, Tom Linger, and
his date, Joanie Valenti. The couples
will dance to the music of Renald
Young’s band.

The prom is the result of many hours
of planning and preparation by many
students under the direction of Coach
Don Polizotto. Pete Vasil is general
chairman and Pat Angerski is secretary
of the prom committee.

Raising the needed funds was the job
of Rick Hurey, Bob Kusmiercyk, Shir-
ley Zivich, Juanita Millan, Pat Naidoff
and Nancy Pinkerton.

Serving on the program committee
were Lorraine Sackman, Lynn Drozda,
Terry Evans, Sandy Smock, Jeff Tor-
reson and Donna Staloway,

Prom couple pictures to be taken by
Mr. George Strimbu’s staff were ar-
ranged by Gloria Chiabai and Judy
Redmond.

Martha Ward, Gary Kinnis and Katy
Avirett drew up rules and regulations.

Securing the band was the job of Ken
Sendre, Janice Kags, Carol Wood and
Dan Sharp. The courtesy committee
consisted of Kathy Campbell, Connie
Zink, Jeff Torreson, Mary Jo Boylan
and Sue Vorwald.

The new look at the prom will be the
grand march beginning at 11:15. Be-
cause the favors are so big and so at-
tractive the prom couples will receive
them during the grand march instead
of earlier in the evening,

At 11:30 the couples will leave for
the post prom party at Teibel's Restau-
rant. Mr, Craig Greene, hypnotist, and
the Carmen Tiro Band will entertain
the group. The PTA is sponsoring the
party under the chairmanship of Mrs.
Howard Cook.

Teibel’s Restaurant

Scene Of Luncheon

“The Future Rests In Our Hands"” will
be the theme of the annual Senior
Luncheon which will be next Friday
afternoon at Teibel’s Restaurant. Tick-
ets for the affair are $4.75 and may be
purchased in the auditorium alcove.

The luncheon will have a rose and
ivory color scheme, Entertainment will
be provided by Rick Laster, John Ros-
co and Bill Namovich.

All seniors not attending the lunch-
eon must remain in school the whole
day. Those going to the luncheon will
go by bus. Students will not be per-
mitted to drive to the restaurant and
no smoking will be allowed in the buses
or in the restaurant.

Rick Laster is general chairman of
the luncheon,

Senior Edition Distributed At Luncheon

The 1964 Senior Edition, In Retro-
spect, will be distributed to the seniors
at the Senior Luncheon.

Gee Gee Burcham was the editor.
Contributions to this year's edition
were made by Bonnie Kay Reid, Judy
Seepers, Nancy Rektenwall, Karen
Kusta, Linda Orlich, Sharon McQuaid,
Martha Burches, Jan Felton, Mary
Lynn Drozda and Michaeleen Adlesich.
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Editor’'s Corner

New SOS Fund - Save OQur Seniors

As Commencement nears,

seniors find not only their hearts becoming

lighter, but also their wallets. Everyone seems to be bent on separating the poor

graduates from his hard-earned pennies.

Look at the figures:
Boys

Senior Luncheon . $§ 4.75
Cap and Gown 3.50
Class Picture ... 150

Prom:
1)) b 12.00
Flowers ... _ 10.00
Bid and Post Prom .. 15.00
Pictures ... 5.00
Gas and Extras . . 10.00
Total ____________$61.75

Pity the poor unemployed student!

Girls

Senior Luncheon ... $§ 4.75
Cap and. GowWn —.ovcwe 300
Class Picture ... 1.50

Prom:
Dress . 30.00
Boutonniere __________ .50
Halt oo o o 560
Accessorles e 10,00
i . $62.75

Staggering isn’t it? Yet, these figures are modest and do not include any
extras such as a new dress or suit for Baccalaureate, Commencement, and the
Senior Luncheon, or graduation gifts, or open houses, or club banquets, or any

one of a dozen things.

There are two solutions: a gigantic genior aid fund or a reduction either
in the kinds of senior activities or the activities themselves. Our only suggestion
is — juniors, start saving your money now!

Farewells And Thank Yous

Traditionally the end of a school year is a time for reminiscing, worrying
about finals, enjoying senior activities, attending end-of-the-year club functions,
and expressing gratitude. Because this is the last issue of the Philosopher, we
would like to express our gratitude to all the people in and around school who

have helped us put out fourteen issues.

A special thank-you is extended to our advisor, Mrs. Kathryn Welsh, and
Mr. D. Torreson, principal, for all their help and encouragement. Our thank you
also goes to the Photography Department, the office staff, the faculty, the club
presidents and their advisors, and our advertisers for their cooperation.

To the student body, we express the hope that we have performed our
funection as the staff of a high school newspaper well and to some degree have
informed and entertained you. Thank you for reading the Philosopher.

— PHILOSOPHER STAFF

Irony Shared Bv All

BY SUE ANDREWS

What is Irony?

Irony is staying up late at night for
weeks studying for a test and then
finding out that you've studied the
wrong chapters.

Irony is giving up a date to the dance
with one boy because you're positive
that he will ask you and then he
doesn’t.

Irony is skrimping and saving for
months to buy that certain dress and
when you finally do buy it, it's out of
style.

Irony is finally getting a big date
with him. You look gorgeous in your
beautiful red dress and he blushingily
hands you your lovely purple and pink
flowers.

Irony is your mother finally saying
that you can bleach your hair blonde
for the summer, and then it turns green
in the sun.

Irony is fighting over a seat next to
him and when you gracefully sit down,
the chair collapses.

After all this, don’t feel as though
the world has forsaken you just because
you've fallen into a trap labeled
“TRONY.” After all, in their lifetime,
everyone has his share of sadness, frus-
tration, anguish, embarrassment and
irony.

Most Seniors To Wear Blue

Probably the most important question
now in the minds of every girl who is
going to the Senior Prom tonight is,
“Will there be another girl wearing my
dress?”

Although there is, of course, no way
to know whether or not you will see
another dress exactly like yours, we
have made an effort to give you a color
preview of most of the dresses being
worn tonight.

The list below was derived from the
reply to a questionnaire which we sent
to the six senior homerooms.

White, 24; pink, 20; yellow, 15; aqua,
10; blue, 25; green, 6; red, 1; black, 2;
others, 4.

If this survey has made you entirely
dissatisfied with the color of your
dress, you still have several hours in
which to run downtown and purchase
a new one,

52 DAYS
LEFT FOR SENIORS

JIn Remembrance
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FRANCES JANET KRAFT

Born November 6, 1910
Departed May 16, 1964

There is never a life without
sadness,
There is never a heart free from
pain:
If one seeks in this world for true
solace,
He seeks it forever in vain.

So when to your heart comes the
SOrTowW
Of losing some dear one you've
known
"Tis the touch of God’s sickle at
harvest
Since He reaps in the fields He
has sown.

Members of next year’s Philosopher
and Quill and Blade staffs will attend
journalismi  institutes this summer.
Jeanne Allman and Diane Firme will
attend the Indiana High School Jour-
nalism Institute at Indiana University
in Bloomington from July 12 until July
25.

Geometry X Student
To Attend Semihar

“l was really excited when I found
out that they had accepted me, because
I love the Indiana University campus
and I love geometry,” said Janice Lan-
gan, sophomore. Janice is one of 40
students selected from 150 applicants,
mostly juniors, to attend the Topology
Institute at Indiana University in
Bloomington from July 6 to July 13.

“Miss Leskow gave me a little book-
let to study,” she explained. Miss Olive
Leskow is Janice's Geometry X teacher,
and the “little booklet” was about top-
ology, the study of geometric proper-
ties that do not change in spite of
stretching or bending.

Janice has been in the accelerated
math program since eighth grade and
has made straight A’'s in Geomerty X
this year. A good student in other sub-
jects as well, she won the freshman
Latin Award last year and represented
our school in the high school Achieve-
ment Tests sponsored by Indiana Univ,

She enjoys extracurricular activities
and belongs to Olympians, GAA, Biol-
ogy Club, Chess Club and concert band
this year. Outside of school she is active
in Senior Girl Scouts, Job's Daughters
and her church choir,

Her future plans include college, prob-
ably I. U., and a major in either science
or music. At this point she plays the
organ, piano and saxaphone.

When asked what she will like best
about the Topology Institute this sum-
mer, Janice found it difficult to choose
any one aspect. “I'm sure I'm going to
enjoy every minute,” she said, “even
the homework!"”

6 Students To Attend Journalism Sennnaré

Diane will attend the advertising
workshop, and Jeanne will be enrolled
in the editors’ workshop, Business man-
agers will study both income and ex-
penditures and will learn new types of
ad layout. The editors will analyze their
school papers for news coverage, edit-
ing and make-up and will make plans
for the first fall issue.

Mary Ann Thompson, Carol Clement,
Paula Braun, Daryl Fielding, Mary
Vassallo and Kathy Smith all plan to
attend the Communication Arts Insti-
tute at Michigan State University in
Lansing, Michigan. The girls will be
there from July 20 to July 31. They will
hear discussions and attend workshops
in the field of advanced journalism.

The staff members who were enrolled
in journalism I will have most of the
top assignments for the school year '64-
'65. They are Jeanne Allman, editor
pro-tem, Daryl Fielding, Mary Ann
Thompson, Carol Clement, Martha
Krampe and Sandy Matunas, who will
serve as the editorial board and page
editors. Cathy Zdybolak will be in
charge of the news bureau, supplying
news to the Gary Post-Tribune, the
Glen Park Iderald, and the Chicago
Tribune.

The sports staff and the business
staffs will be selected in the fall by
the advisor.

Birds Build Homes At School

Along with the arrival of spring come
birds that build nests and lay eggs. Two
birds, a blue jay and a pigeon, have
seen fit to build. their nests and raise
their families very near our school.

The blue jay chose a pine treet just
outside of Mrs. Helen Mackenzie's
chemistry lab as her homesite. The
number of eggs in the nest hasn't been
discovered yet.

The other nest, built by the pigeon,
was discovered in the balcony in front
of school by a janitress. There are baby
pigeons in it,

THE
GENERAL

Greetings everyone! It's the General
back again to inform you on all of the
latest happenings and there certainly
are a great many of them.

Next to graduation, today is just
about the busiest day of the year for
seniors as everyone is preparing for the
Senior Prom, which will take place this
evening,

So many boys have been picking up
their tuxedos that there was a bit of
confusion at the last minute. In a slight
mix-up, Roger Taylor got Tom Mazar-
ro‘'s tux and vice versa. Luckily, the
mistake was discovered in time.

When Tom Szabo asked Sandy Tho-
mas what kind of flowers she wanted
for the Prom and she replied, “A nose-
gay,” Tom couldn’t understand why
she was going to cover her face with
flowers.

Pat Szczerba told her date, Tasos
Anthony that she wanted a nosegay
made of her favorite flowers, dande-
lions.

Jeanne Baker was quite upset when
John Lincoln informed her that he was
going to drive the truck to the Prom.
John explained that they wouldn't be
crowded because Ken Dowdy and Mari-
ann Terzus, their doubles, were going to
ride in the back of the truck.

The next big event on the calendar
for seniors is the Senior Luncheon next
week.

Greg Dimos is one senior who prob-
ably won't be able to attend because
he’ll still by trying to untie the knots
holding him to his desk in Mr. Paul
Pieroni’s economics class,

Barb Lenart was very disappointed
when she learned that she couldn’t have
a peanut butter and jelly sandwich to
eat unless she brought it herself.

Last, but not least on the senior cal-
endar, is graduation. Yes, this is cer-
tainly the most important day in the
life of every senior.

Bonnie Kay Reid. one of the most
punctual seniors, is leaving her house
at five o'clock so that she will be on
time for sure,

Bob Malinich is not going to forget
and wear his basketball uniform in-
stead of a cap and gown to Memorial
Auditorium for commencement.

Signing off —

e Bl
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Inkpots End Year
With Luncheon

The “Quill and Seroll” was the theme
of the annual Inkpot senior farewell
luncheon at San Remo's Restaurant last
Sunday.

New officers were elected and induct-
ed at the luncheon. The new president
is Jeanne Baker; the vice president,

Carol Buhner; the secretary, Martha
Krampe; and the treasurer, Carol
Clement.

Co-chairmen of the luncheon were
Jeanne Allman and Carcl Buhner.
Jeanne Baker was in charge of pro-
grams, and Martha Krampe and Cheryl
Rukavina compiled the programs. The
centerpiece was made by Mary Jancose.

Seniors graduating from the club are
Sharon McQuaid, Margie Kucan, Karen
Kusta, Carcl Kocevar, Gee Gee Bur-
cham, Martha Burches, Lynn Drozda,
Elaine Kouvelas, Gloria Chiabai, Sandy
Smock and Harriet Siegle. Other seniors
to graduate are Nancy Pinkerton, Bon-
nie Kay Reid, Judy Seepers, Jan Fel-
ton, Cindy Piet, Sandy McNiel, Virginia
Ballarino, Carol Gersack, Anita Thomas,
Martha Ward, Jeanine Eckert, Janette
Opsitnik and Nancy Recktenwall.

S

Mr. Joseph Mrak, Pica Club sponsor, watches attentively as Larry Mar-
quardt (left) and Jim Mikusevich operate the new folding machine purchased
from the Martin Yale factory. The Pica Club raised $450 to buy this machine

by printing projects for other clubs after school,

—Photo by George Finch

Campus News

New Officers, High Scorers On Club Final
Honored At Biology Club End-Of-Year Party

New officers and members who made
the highest scores on the Biclogy Club
final exam were honored at the end-of-
the-year party Wednesday at the home
of the new president, Lauren Baldea.

Other new officers are Marsha Bra-
don, vice-president; Sylvia Roszkowski,
secretary-treasurer; Linda Holley, the
assistant secretary - treasurer; Nancy
Alexander, social chairman; and Cathy
Zdobylak, publicity chairman.

Janice Langan, Linda Hclley, and
Sylvia Roszkowski received prizes for
their high scores on the final, which
was given at the May 6 Meeting.

The club has decided to help buy new
planters for the biology room and to
have a fund-raising drive before the
Indiana Junior Academy of Science
meeting October 31 in Indianapolis.

French Club Honors Seniors

All senior members of Les Parisiennes
were honored at a farewell dinner last
night at the Wayfarer Inn. Officers for
next year were elected at the dinner.

Paula Braun was general chairman of
the affair,

Mrs. Jeanette Hady is the sponsor.

Wirt Hosts International Banquet

The annual international banquet of
the World Affairs Forum will be 6:30
p.m. Monday at Wirt High School with
the Wirt delegation serving as hosts.

Food from Russia, Greece, Germany,
France, Norway, Italy, India and Slavic
countries will be served at the banguet.

The business meeting of the World

Meet The Gang At
COMAY'S
For

RECORDS

Complete Selection

All The Latest Pop
45 Singles & Albums

Class Rings
Teen Jewelry
Gifts - Luggage
Teenage Accounts Invited

Affairs Forum for the month of May
was at the Horace Mann junior library,
The topic for the discussion was “Cyp-
rus: Island of Hate.”

The history and current governmental
situation of Cyprus were discussed, Re-
ports by members were given concern-
ing Turkish and Greek backgrounds.
Then the panel suggested possible solu-
tions, including temporary UN adminis-
tration, 20% - 809, partition of the is-
land and annexation to Greece.

Cheerleaders Begin Practice

The cheerleaders will begin practice
next week for summer tryouts, and
girls may still sign up in Room 216M
for practices.

Miss Angela Hannagan, cheerleader
sponsor, called a meeting last week for
all giris interested in becoming cheer-
leaders, The girls who signed up will be
required to complete twenty-one hours
of practice to participate in the tryouts.

Eleven Upperclassmen Take
Advanced Placement Tests

Ten juniors and one senior took ad-
vanced placement tests this week. The
purpose of those tests is to determine
whether or not students who have
taken advanced courses are eligible for
either college credit, or advanced place-
ment in college courses, or both.

On Monday, Connie Zink, senior, was
given the AP English test by Mr. Dale
Weingart. Yesterday, juniors Sue Mar-
tin, George Finch, Marsha Bradon,
Louise Lasayko, Diane Firme, Dave
Olson, Kay Vokurka, Nancy Guinee,
Leigh Yarnold and Dave Fesko took
the history advanced placement test
administered by Miss Shirley Bryan
and Mr. Dale Weingart,

Qualizza Concrete
Construction Co.

Specialist In
Poured Concrete

401 W. 44th AVE,

PH. 884-5764

HONOR ROLL

(Continued from page 1)

Langan, Cheryl Lundgren, Ruth Park-
hurst, Mary Ann Rozkelsky, Gloria
Roskowski, Barb Razus, Cheryl Sirko,
Kathy Sides, Eva Simic, Janice Tarter,
Sandra Taylor, Joann Szucs and Paul
Bennett. Also on the honor roll for
sophomores are Ted Chabraja, Steve
Fressle, Paul Ernway, Eugene Hersko-
vic, Ron Hilton, Tom Leonard, Terry
Kos, John Minarich, James McNiece,
George Nastov and Mike Rigotti. Con-
cluding the list are Vasil Shapkovaff,
Bob Zimmerman, Craig Wardrop and
Bob Vasily.

Juniors Obtain “B"” Marks

Juniors on the honor roll are Sharon
Accettura, Jeanne Allman, Cathy Bisbhis,
Barb Bradley, Bobbie Sue Espy, Diane
Firme, Clelia Girgenti, Nancy Guinee,
Linda Holley, Louise Lasayko, Suzanne
Martin, Cathy Shewanick, Barbara
Sackman, Linda Syzmanski, Rosemary
Szucs and Mary Ann Thompson. Also
included are Phil Beal, Bob Bell, Dave
Fesko, Bill Crompton, Doug Hauser,
John Johansson, Carl Matrikean, Tim
Malis, Paul Pronze, John Modos, Alex
Monanteras and Jim Quantz, Angelo
Stambolos, Ed Teffeau, Joe Stark, Tom
Thomas, Richard Yarnold and Robert
Wagner conclude the list of juniors.

Seniors Receive Honor Roll Recognition

Seniors on the honor roll are Gee Gee
Burcham, Gloria Chiabai, Cheryl Eng-
lien, Carol Gersack, Kathleen Hydo,
Sharon McQuaid, Linda Orlich, Nancy
Recktenwall, Harriet Siegle, Roni
Remes, Lorraine Sackman, Dorothy
Wojtan, Karen Walters, Carol Yedniak,
Connie Zink, Shirley Zivich and Tira
Yermack. Steve Bartosh, Bill Din-
woodi, John Hady, Rick Laster, Ed
Majeski, Rich Oracheff, Frank Panchak
and Jim Shuitz are also on the honor
roll.

SENIOR HONOR SOCIETY
(Continued from page 1)

tee including Mr. Herman Shelby, Mr.
Willis McAllister, Mr, Elmer Molchan,
Mrs. Jeanette Hady, Mr. Jack Chidsey
and Mr. Alfred Smith, assistant prin-
cipal. Sponsors of Senior Honor So-
ciety are Mr. Willis McAllister and Mr.
Jack Chidsey,

Pica Club Elects
Officers, Purchases
New Folding Machine

Electing new officers and purchasing
a Martin Yale folding machine high-
light Pica Club news.

Ted Kinnis was chosen president of
Pica Club. Assisting him will be Ronald
Heminger, vice-president; Mike Hulick,
secretary-treasurer; and Jerry Konja,
sergeant-at-arms,

Bob Jakob was Ted’s opponent; Julia
Kantroski and write-ins Rich Galka,
Bob Peek, and Jack Kirkland were
Ronald’s opponents; Tom Jadrnak op-
posed Mike; and Bruce Gispanski op-
posed Jerry.

Folding Machine First Of Its Kind

The new folding machine is the first
of its kind that the Martin Yale factory
has produced. It is a 14 by 20 folder
which also scores and perforates lines,
It can fold in six different styles: the
letter fold, fan fold, double parallel
fold, single fold, French fold and baron-
ial fold. The Pica Club members raised
$450 to buy this machine by printing
projects for other clubs after school.

At the Senior Activity Day, Larry
Marquardt was presented the Interna-
tional Graphic Arts Award and the out-
standing senior award in print shop.
Ron Kacir and Jim Mikusevich were
given excellent achievement awards for
their work in print shop.

The Pica Club will participate in the
exhibit portion of the Crown Point
County Fair this summer,

Arlin’s Solves Pressing
Problems For Graduation

This is the time of the year
that every high school senior
looks forward to, graduation.

Don’t be disappointed if your
graduation dress or suit isn't
new, for with our expert press-
ing we can make an old dress or
suit look like new,

For a new dress or suit that
needs a few last minute profes-
sional touches, let Arlin’s Clean-
ers help you make your gradua-
tion a perfect event by your
looking your best. Arlin’s is
located at 3964 Broadway.

“Be Wise:
Visit Gary’s lvy

League Center.”

THE VARSITY
SHOP

3675 GRANT ST. PH. 884-5722

WiseWa

FOOD STORES

"Its Smart to Shop the WiseWay"
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Varsity Trackmen Beaten By River Forest;

Reserves Down River

The cindermen have one win and
two defeats in their meets with Valpa-
raiso and River Forest.

The reserve team defeated River Fo-
rest, 77-32. First place honors were won
by Tom Jadrnak, 120 high hurdles; Jim
Sopko, 100 yard dash; Dan Candiano,
mile run; Jim Sopko, 220 yard dash;
Hank Peiper, pole vault; John Gielnak,
high jump; and Larry Slama, broad
jump.

Taking second place awards were
Dave Ponzo, 120 yard high hurdles;
Tom Mandon, 100 yard dash; Larry
Slama, 440 yard dash; Tom Jadrnal, 180
yard low hurdles; Don Gatch, shot put;
and Dave Ponzo, broad jump. :

Receiving a third place award was
Hank Pieper in the 220 yard dash. The
Hornets placed first in both the 880
yvard and mile relays,

Hornet Batsmen Win

Three And Lose Two

Hornet batsmen have defeated Tol-
leston, 7-4, Horace Mann, 7-0, and Froe-
bel, 9-1, while losing to Emerson, 2-1,
and Valpo, 6-5.

Ken Dowdy struck out 15 Blue Raid-
ers in the Tolleston game, Dowdy and
Bob Malinich both had doubles while
Carely Calahan hit a triple.

While pitching a shut-out against the
Horsemen, Dowdy had nine strike outs
and gave no bases on balls. Calahan
and Bob Warieka had doubles, while
Boh Maiinich hit a home run.

Bob Kusmierczyk received credit for
the Froebel 5-1 win. The Hornets com-
piled 12 hit; to the Blue Devil's three.

Valpo downed the Hornets in the
eighth inning. Although Derry Stone,
who went all the way, gave up only two
earted runs, the teams’ five errors
ma-'- the 2 ffereice. Stone alz Z'tched
the entire game against Emerson, strik-
ing out 11 and giving up two runs.

Forest, Lose To Valpo

The varsity team was defeated by
River Forest, 76-33. Allen Eng and John
Armato placed first in the mile run and
high jump, respectively, Second places
were won by Al Madson, mile run; Tom
Miller, 440 yard dash; Tom Thomas,
shot put; and Dan Peckich, broad jump.

The reserve team was defeated by
Valpo 59-50. First places were won by
Tom Jadrnak, 120 high hurdles; Gary
Heid, 440 yard dash; Tom Jadrnak, 180
yvard low hurdles; Jim Rudd, pole vault;
John Gielnak, high jump; and Dave
Ponzo, high jump.

Pool Tournament Won

By Morris, Sieckman

Jeff Morris, senior, and Ken Sieck-
man, sophomore, have won first and
second places in the recent Boys' Club
pool tournament,

The tournament took place at the
CYO center in Gleen Park. It was a
single elimination tournament in which
each boy played against a pre-sheduled
opponent. The only requirement for
entering the tournament was that each
boy be a member of Boys' Club. The
matches were played after school on
Mondays and Wednesdays. The boys
were asked to pay twenty-five cents
per match, The proceeds from the
games were used to buy trophies for
the winners.

Jeff Johnson, senior, was chairman of
the project and was responsible for
scheduling the boys for their matches

The™ club also sponsored a trip to
White Sox Park in Chicago to see the
White Sox play the Kansas City Ath-
letics. Close to eighty boys went by
but to the game. Pete Vasil, clnb presi
dent, made arrangements for the trip.
Mr. Elmer Molchan, club sponsor, was
the chapercne.

cloth? Dress up, gov!
Good looks are an asset.”

We agree, Jerry, good
looks are an asset. And
when good looking
slacks can be bought for
$4.50 to $8.95, there are
hardly any reasons left
for not being sharp. A-1
slacks are made in
7 styles and all
the latest fabrics.
Ask for A-1's by name
at your favorite store
or campus shop.

SLACKS

Racers: Tapers - PEGGERS - Chargers

JERRY LEWIS

soon to be seen in

““THE PATSY"

A JERRY LEWIS
PRODUCTION

whils

i l

Bruce Burch takes another hurdle in hig stride during the meet against

River Forest

Stephanie Sokol Elected President Of GAA

Stephanie Sokol will serve as presi-
dent of GAA for the 1964-65 year. Assit-
ing Stephanie will be Nancy Guinee,
vice-president; Marsha Little, secretary-
treasurer; and Sharyn Wampler, sports
co-ordinator,

More than 120 GAZ% members from
Lew Wallace and Horace Mann attend-
ed the campout at Camp Tepicon near
Winamac, Indiana. Saturday morning
the girls from both schools competed
against each other for possession of the
“0ld Oaken Bucket.” Once again Wai-
lace was victorious in the games such
as Over-the-Waves, Volleyball, and
Tug-o-War, to win the bucket for the
second consecutive year.

At a dinner Saturday evening the
trophies for the sports and outstanding
members were presented and the new
officers were announced.

Outstanding frechmen awards went to
Janice Qualizza, Paula Kurowski, Pat
McQuilken, Josephine Sannicola, and
Irene Yacura. Anne Floyd, Corky
Milich, Ann Nuzzo, Judy Feinburg, and
Linda Watkins won sophomore awards.

Stephanie Sokol received the out-
standing junior award and Jo Anne
Eliescher received the senior award.
Senior plaques went to Jo Ann Elischer

ROSS
TUTORING
BUREAU

5201 BROADWAY
Call 887-7215

Join the Trend Friend
To The Finest In Pizza

...from. ..

LUIGI'S
PIZZA

Corner of Ridge and Harrison

738 W, Ridge Road Ph. 887-43951

and Judy Pall who have over the four
years accumulated the 2400 points nec-
essary to receive this award. Letters
went to Lynn Tanner, Betsy Jennings,
Sharyn Wampler, Corky Milich, Mary

Szabo, Sue Houser, Colleen Bryson,
Linda Watkins, Anne Nuzzo, Marilyn
Dartz, Judy Feinburg, Jean Jasper,

Shiela Quenett, Sylvia Roszkowski and
Sandy Taylor,

The Lock

of elegance
comes from . .

BORWEAVER
TRILORS

732 Washington - 882-3088

/
.

Make Your
Summer
Wardrobe Complete
With These
Stylish Slacks By Stylar

The fine art of ltahian stylists,
coupled with outstunding Ameri-
can needle craftsmanship, gives
vou this masterpicee in SLACKS.

A neat and trim fit for comfortable

wedr.

FRANK’S STORE
FOR MEN

3837 BROADWAY PH. 884-3392




